

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DIVISION OF COMPUTER SERVICES

Jim Gray Mayor

Sally Hamilton CAO

Memorandum

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray

Sally Hamilton, CAO

Urban County Councilmembers

FROM:

Mike Nugent, Director

Division of Computer Services

DATE:

May 15, 2013

RE:

VisionCMS™ Upgrade

The Division of Computer Services is requesting a sole source purchase of VisionCMSTM upgrade. This upgrade, through Vision Internet, will provide the city with the newest version of the Vision Content Management SystemTM, content migration, graphic redesign and navigation redesign. Vision Internet is the only vendor that supports Vision CMS.

Continuing to use the current provider will allow for the content currently on the LFUCG website to be migrated to the new site. This will not only prohibit duplication of work by all divisions of the UCG but more importantly, will not hinder the government's transparency mission for the taxpayers. Additionally, website liaisons will not have to be retrained in another content management system as they are already familiar with this system.

The upgrade is fully budgeted within the Division of Computer Services.